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Happy Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time, February 9, 2020
Our scripture readings this weekend are all about action.  About doing and being what God calls us
to.  In Isaiah we are called to share our food with hungry, shelter the oppressed and the homeless,
clothe the naked and to not turn your back on your own.  In Paul’s letter to the Corinthians we are
encouraged to let our faith rest not on human wisdom but on the power of God.   And in Matthew
we are called to be salt for the earth and a light for the world.  We are called to action!

Each and everyone of us is called by God through our baptism to discipleship.  To help spread the
good news that Jesus Christ is Lord and Savior.

This weekend, here at St. Philip’s, we are looking at a little deeper calling that Deacon Robb and I
have experienced.  A call that I believe a few other men in our parish may be receiving.  A call to do
a little more for their faith and for their God.

Many years ago, I realized that God had provided me with many gifts in my life.  A great wife, two
wonderful children, a large extended family and countless friends that all made my life great.  He
also gifted me with many talents.  I realized that I needed to do more for him with my life than I was
doing.  So, with gratitude I prayed for God to show me what he wanted from me.

About that same time, I went on a Koinonia retreat, and while on the retreat I met a man by the
name of Jim Lukenbill.  Jim is a Deacon from Baudette.  Jim and I had a lot in common and I great-
ly respected him and his faith journey.  I began to wonder if this is what God had in mind for me, to
become a Deacon.  So, I prayed for guidance and a sign.  I did not ever receive a lightning bolt type
of a sign telling me that I should become a Deacon, but I received many little signs. The rest of this
story is still playing out.

I, have the opportunity, to give back to God.  To share my life and my faith every day with my fami-
ly, my parish family and with everyone I encounter.  It is a good life!  A blessed life!

As a Deacon I am blessed to be able to bring Jesus to our family members who are in our local nurs-
ing homes, visit inmates at the Beltrami County Jail, help couples prepare for marriage, walk with
candidates and catechumens as they prepare to join the church and share with our children in our RF
program and school.  I also am blessed to assist families in saying goodbye while leading wakes and
funerals.  Assisting at Mass and sharing my faith walk in homilies is also a gift.

I feel the most blessed when I celebrate the Sacrament of Marriage with a couple and when I cele-
brate the Sacrament of Baptism with a child.  Being able to be the instrument through whom God
works is amazing!

If you are a Catholic man, between the ages of thirty and sixty, who is grateful to God for who he is
in your life and what he has done for you, I challenge you to pray.  Pray to God, asking him, do you
want me to do more for you?  If so, do you want me to ask for more information about the possibil-
ity of becoming a Deacon!  The Diocese will be starting a new deacon formation class in about 18
months.  Now is the time to start praying about this and asking Deacon Robb, Deacon Kermit or
Father Chuck some questions.  As I said earlier in this letter, being a Deacon is a good and blessed
life!
May God bless you,
Deacon Kermit



Monday, Feb 10
8:30 AM Mass: +Don Carriere

Tuesday, Feb 11
6:30 PM Mass: +Virginia Feneis

Wednesday, Feb 12
8:40 AM Mass: +Steven Morrison

Thursday, Feb 13
7:00 AM Mass: +Roger Schmickle

10:30 AM Anointing Mass (Neilson Place): +Eugene Leif
10:30 AM Communion Service (Goldpine)
Friday, Feb 14

8:30 AM Mass: +Bob McCalip
Saturday, Feb 15

5:30 PM Mass: Special Intentions for the Neil & +Rose
Gallagher Family

Sunday, Feb 13
7:30 AM Mass: +Harold Ugelstad
9:00 AM Mass: For the People

11:00 AM Mass: +Sara Roman
6:30 PM Mass: Special Intentions for Jeff Finley

MASS TIMES & INTENTIONS
For Week of February 10 to 16 THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH

Monday, Feb 10
10:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)

3:00 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall)
5:45 PM Bible Study (St. Kateri Rm)
7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Elizabeth Rm)

Tuesday, Feb 11
6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
5:00 PM Folk Group Practice (Church)
5:15 PM First Eucharist Parent Session (Social Hall)
6:00 PM Newman Club (St. Elizabeth Rm)
7:00 PM School Council Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)
7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym)
7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)

Wednesday, Feb 12
9:40 AM Rosary (Chapel)
6:30 PM Faith Formation, grades 1-11

Thursday, Feb 13
6:00 AM Men’s Bible Study (St. Kateri Rm)
7:30 AM Finance Council Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)
1:00 PM Bible Study-The Bible is a Catholic Book (St. Eliz Rm)
5:00 PM Parish Prayer Service (Church)
5:00 PM Liturgy Committee Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)
5:30 PM LifeTeen Band Practice (Music Rm)
6:30 PM First Eucharist Parent Session (Social Hall)
6:30 PM Communion and Liberation (St. Cabrini Rm)

Friday, Feb 14 No School Today
10:00 AM Bible Study (St. Elizabeth Rm)

3:30 PM Funeral for Kathy Paquin

Saturday, Feb 15
10:00 AM Prayer Hour at Planned Parenthood

4:15 PM Bible Study-The Bible is a Catholic Book (St. Eliz Rm)
4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Sunday, Feb 16
8:30 AM to 10:30 AM KC Pancake Breakfast (Social Hall)
8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
1:00 PM District KC Free Throw Contest (Gym)

10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel)

DAILY READINGS
For February 10 to 16

Monday, Feb 10
● 1 Kgs 8:1-7,9-13
● Ps 132:6-10
● Mk 6:53-56

Tuesday, Feb 11
● 1 Kgs 8:22-23,27-30
● Ps 84:3-5,10-11
● Mk 7:1-13

Wednesday, Feb 12
● 1 Kgs 10:1-10
● Ps 37:5-6,30-31,39-40
● Mk 7:14-23

Thursday, Feb 13
● 1 Kgs 11:4-13
● Ps 106:3-4,35-37,40
● Mk 7:24-30

Friday, Feb 14
● 1 Kgs 11:29-32;12:19
● Ps 81:10-15
● Mk 7:31-37

Saturday, Feb 15
● 1 Kgs 12:26-32;13:33-34
● Ps 106:6-7ab,19-22
● Mk 8:1-10

Sunday, Feb 16
● Sir 15:15-20
● Ps 119:1-2,4-5,17-18,33-34
● 1 Cor 2:6-10
● Mt 5:17-37 Anointing Mass

*If you would like to receive the Anointing of the Sick, all are
invited to attend the Anointing Mass at Neilson Place on
Thursday, February 13 at 10:30 AM.



STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES

Last Week's Mass Attendance
Feb 1 5:30 p.m. 153
Feb 2     ___    _                  7:30 a.m. 171
Feb 2 9:00 a.m. 267
Feb 2 11:00 a.m. 289
Feb 2 6:30 p.m. 50

Total Actual Contributions

Weeks #31 (Weekend of Feb 2) $ 21,975.45

Fiscal Year to Date
Last: $647,905.95  ~ Current: $613,082.13

Faith in Our Future Campaign
Pledged to Date: $2,725,962.70 ~ Paid to Date: $1,427,663.37

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group
Come to the Chapel on the first and third Thursdays of every
month at 7 PM to take part in charismatic prayer with music.
All are invited to participate!

PARISH LIFE

SACRAMENTAL LIFE
Baptisms
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The
next session will be on March 1. Please call the Parish Office
at 444-4262 to register, to schedule a baptism, or for more
information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Pastoral Visitations
If you desire a home visit, communion for the homebound, or
the Sacrament of Anointing the Sick, call the Parish Office. We
want to be part of your life.

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families of
Audrey Jorstad and Dorothy Sathre, mother of
Jerry Sathre. May they find rest and peace, and
may their families find comfort in God’s love. THANK YOU to the following who delivered Meals on

Wheels recently: Moe Webb, Steve Christlieb, Bob Pohl,
Don Pohl, Dick Robinson, Pat and Lloyd Lind. Your time and will-
ingness  to volunteer in this outreach program of St. Philip’s
Parish is greatly appreciated. For information regarding this pro-
gram call Flavia @ 218-556-3087.

FIRST EUCHARIST PARENT SESSIONS
Tues., February 11, 5:15 PM OR Thurs., February 13, 6:30 PM

Two opportunities to attend the First Eucharist Parent Session
will be offered: February 11 at 5:15 PM and February 13 at
6:30 PM in the Social Hall. Parents/guardians only need to
attend one session.  These two sessions will be the only ses-
sions offered this year, so mark your calendars now!  The ses-
sion is for parents/guardians who will be preparing their child
to receive the Sacrament of First Eucharist  this year.  This is
a parent only Session, one parent must attend (both are wel-
come).  Children preparing to receive the Sacrament should
be in second grade or older and attending Faith Formation or
St. Philip’s School.  An overview of the Sacrament, the prepara-
tion program and the time line will be discussed. Parents/
guardians are responsible for the preparation of their
child to receive the Sacrament. Packets will be handed out
and there will be an opportunity for questions and discussion.
Contact Kris Jensen (441-4944) for additional information.

STATEMENT RE: BISHOP HOEPPNER INVESTIGATION
February 4, 2020 – Archbishop Bernard A. Hebda of the Arch-
diocese of Saint Paul and Minneapolis has recently been au-
thorized by the Congregation for Bishops in Rome, to conduct
further investigation related to claims that Bishop Michael J.
Hoeppner had engaged in “acts or omissions intended to inter-
fere with or avoid civil or canonical investigations of clerical
sexual misconduct” as prescribed by the motu proprio, Vos
estis lux mundi. Judge Timothy O’Malley (email:
omalleyt@archspm.org), Director of the Archdiocesan Office of
Ministerial Standards and Safe Environment, will serve as the
Archbishop’s Delegate for that investigation. The Congregation
has also specified that for the duration of the investigation, the
faculty to deal with cases of sexual abuse against clerics of the
Diocese of Crookston has been transferred from Bishop
Hoeppner to Archbishop Hebda.
Contact Information:
archbishop@archspm.org
Archbishop Bernard A. Hebda
777 Forest Street
St. Paul, MN 55106

Released by: Janelle Gergen, Director of Communications
jgergen@crookston.org // 218-281-4533 ext. 428

Welcome Fr. Maschio!
Fr. Maschio Mascarenghas of the Crookston Diocese has been
assigned by Bishop Hoeppner to assist Fr. Chuck at this time.

Help Wanted at St. Philip’s
Maintenance/Custodial Worker. Join a team responsible
for cleaning, organizing, maintaining and repairing the
physical campus and grounds. This is a full-time position
with benefits. Send resume to Deacon Robb at
rnaylor@stphilipsbemidji.org.

Year-end Contribution Letters Sent
Thank you to all who include St. Philip’s Catholic Community
in their personal stewardship plans. Year-end contribution
letters were mailed this week. If you do not receive your
statement, please contact Director of Stewardship and Com-
munication Maryhelen Chadwick by calling 218-444-4262 or
via email at mhchadwick@stphilipsbemidji.org.



St. Philip’s Mission Statement:

To Accomplish God’s Work

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 16
ST. PHILIP’S SOCIAL HALL

8:30 AM TO 10:30 AM

FREE WILL OFFERING

NEWMAN CLUB

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL HAPPENINGS
This last week, our 3rd, 5th and 7th graders completed Iowa Basics
testing. Our students overall consistently score high on standard-
ized testing. If St. Philip’s School is an option you are interested
in for your family, please contact the school office for infor-
mation. 218-444-4938. Registration for the 2020-2021 school
year has started.

Upcoming school events:
● Tues., Feb. 11: School Council Meeting. 6:30 PM.

● Wed., Feb. 12: 100th Day of School. All School Mass. 8:40 AM.
Mass Minister’s: Mr. Johnson’s 4th graders. Music Ministers:
Mr. Morris’ 5th graders.BHS Councilors here to pick up 8th
grade BHS Registration Forms.

● Fri. & Mon., Feb. 14 & 17: No School.

● Wed., Feb. 19: All School Mass. 8:40 AM. Mass Ministers: Mr.
Wavrin’s 4th graders. Music Ministers: Mrs. Johnson’s 5th
graders. Burning of Palms after Mass.

● Fri., Feb. 21: 3rd Qtr Midterms.

● Tues., Feb. 25: Floor Hockey. Team 2 vs. Team 3. 7:15 AM.

● Wed., Feb 26: Ash Wednesday Mass. 8:40 AM.

● Thurs., Feb. 27: Floor Hockey. Team 1 vs. Team 4, 7:15 AM.
Sunrise Rotary delivers dictionaries to all 3rd grade students,
8:45-9:15 AM.

Silent No More
Increasingly, women are speaking up about their abortions
and the consequences they have endured. The Silent No More
Awareness Campaign is a nationwide organization of women
and men telling their stories of abortion regret. “I did my best
to move on [after having an abortion], but couldn’t,” says one
Minnesota woman. “The abortion didn’t solve anything; it just
created more problems. I felt paralyzed…I was changed forever
when I had the abortion.”
Completely changed through God’s love. Silent No More Awareness
Campaign (http://silentnomoreawareness.org/testimonies/, accessed 25
September 2013).

Wanted: Kings & Queens of Hotdish!
The Newman Club hotdish competition has only two more
openings for its competition this year, February 23 & March 29.
If you would like to enter your special hotdish in this competi-
tion, we have some hungry, collegiate judges! Contact Nancy
at 441-4907 or ngoodman1@stphilipsbemidji.org to enter.

2020 Diocesan Annual Appeal
Today is the beginning of the 2020 Diocesan Annual Appeal
(DAA). Our theme this year is GOD PRAYER SERVICE. The Di-
ocesan goal for the Appeal is once again $900,000.  This goal
is shared and pro-rated among our 66 parishes based on the
prior year’s offertory and the number of donors who offer
more than $50 per year to their parish. Our parish goal for
2020 is $85,126.  Please pray about a gift to the Diocesan An-
nual Appeal. You have each received an Annual Appeal letter
at home in your mailbox.  Enclosed is a brochure that features
how DAA funds are used during the year. Visit
www.crookston.org/daa to donate online and view a detailed
guide to how your DAA gifts are used in diocesan ministries.
Prayer request cards are enclosed in all the mailings. Whether
or not you are able to make a gift, please send in your prayer
requests so that Chancery staff and our Bishop can pray for
your intentions at daily Mass. Envelopes and prayer cards are
available here in our own parish.

Parents’ Night Out participants requested a repeat, so here
it is. Friday, February 21 from 5:30-8:30 PM. There are no age
restrictions, but you’ll need to bring any needed gear. Children
should have eaten supper before arrival. A snack of graham
crackers and juice will be provided. We will use the gym. Ques-
tions? Contact Nancy at ngoodman1@stphilipsbemidji.org or
218-441-4907 (pls lv msg).

Newman Club Bake Sale
The Newman Club will be hosting a free-will donation bake
sale after all Masses on February 22 & 23, as  a fundraiser for
our Spring Break trip to Memphis, TN, to work at St. Jude’s
Hospital & Memphis Community Kitchens. Enjoy Mardi Gras
(Fat Tuesday, 2/25) with something yummy for your tummy!

St. Philip’s School Registration
Are you interested in a Catholic education for your kids? As you
contemplate the educational setting for your child, consider the
value of giving your son/daughter a Catholic school education.
At St. Philip’s we provide your family with a sound, moral edu-
cation. Our students consistently score high on standardized
testing and succeed (and often exceed) when moving on to the
high school. ISD#31 allows our students to participate in all
sports, arts and academic extracurricular activities and provides
bussing to and from our school. Registration for the 2020-2021
school year is in process. Call 218-444-4938 if you would like
more information.





Summary of Pastoral Council Meeting (1/28/20)

Present: Fr. Chuck Huck, Ben Baird, Anita Froelich, Jim Gorham, Cynthia Haskin, Rich
Marsolek, Elizabeth Matthews, Sophia Morin, Mary Scofield, Tracie Walter (trustee) and
Kevin Erpelding (trustee). Maryhelen Chadwick (staff).

 The Pastoral Council reviewed “The Parish and Pastoral Council Policy and Procedures
in the Diocese of Crookston” and agreed to incorporate its guidelines

๐ Chose Elizabeth Matthews council chair and Ben Baird secretary.
 Determined need to publish council activities/meeting summaries in bulletin.
 Discussed current service terms and procedures needed to conduct parish-wide

elections.

● The Pastoral Council reviewed the “Safe Environment” program at St Philips based on
the policies set by the Diocese of Crookston and the USCCB. Was directed to online
resources on stphilipsbemidji.org and www.crookston.org. We will learn more at the
next meeting.

 Parish staff shared results of inquiries to other diocese regarding policies and practices to
foster healing within parishes. St. Cloud Diocese practices were presented as a possible
model. Father Chuck to share this information to the Diocese of Crookston’s Priest
Council through his representative. The pastoral council will retain information as plans
develop.

 Council developed statement to parish to encourage unity and stress the importance of
on  going stewardship.

Summary of Pastoral Council Meeting (2/4/2020)

Present: Rich Marsolek, Anita Froelich, Tracie Walter (trustee), Cynthia Haskins, Ben Baird,
Kevin Erpelding (trustee), Fr. Chuck Huck, Maryhelen Chadwick (staff).

Summary:
● St. Philip’s Safe Environment Coordinator Kris Jensen presented information regarding

history, procedures, policies, recordkeeping and proposed updates on the Safe
Environment program.

● Discussed Bishop Hoeppner investigation, where no ruling was made in Rome, but
transferred to the local Archbishop, Bishop Hebda. Bishop Hebda will have a group
conducting deeper investigations.

● Discussed request for parishioner-led prayer service. Importance of prayer for healing
and unity for the parish stressed.

● Discussed recent Mass attendance numbers and monetary giving. Will continue to
monitor throughout the year.



Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Bonnie Lee

blee1@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905.

MINISTRY SCHEDULE
Week of February 15/16

Sat., Feb. 15  5:30 PM
Sixth Sunday

in Ordinary Time

Sun., Feb. 16  7:30 AM
Sixth Sunday

in Ordinary Time

Sun., Feb. 16  9:00 AM
Sixth Sunday

in Ordinary Time

Sun., Feb. 16  11:00 AM
Sixth Sunday

in Ordinary Time

SACRISTAN
Deborah Millard Judy Stai Sue Hengel Jennifer Noble

LECTOR
Peggy Neumann (1)
Cheryl Christlieb (2)

Sue Bruns (1)
Darla Sathre (2)

Mollie Rupp (1)
Kevin Erpelding (2)

Barb Nyberg (1)
Mary Lou Peters (2)

INTERCESSOR
Deacon Robb Naylor Judy Stai Sue Hengel Dotty Forrest

ALTAR SERV-
ER

Kolter Braunhausen
Lauren Bruley
Dylan Lundin

Tommy Ness
Henry McCrady

Bailey Rupp
Isabella Reierson
Jill-Ann Walter

Benji Schoneck
Sam Schoneck
Joshua Nyberg (Mentor)

CAPTAIN
Marleen Webb Walter Schuiling Stephanie Downey HELP PLEASE

EMHC

Heidi Hiscock
Marsha Stebe
Deacon Robb Naylor
Joe Krotzer
Jess Krotzer
HELP PLEASE
Patti Sellon

HELP PLEASE
Pat Gavin
Luke Alexander (sub req.)
Barry Karpinski

Jeff Cwikla
Stephanie Rupp
Tracie Walter
Sue Young
Mary Scofield
Ashlea McMartin
Lorie Erpelding
Kevin Erpelding
HELP PLEASE

Jennifer Noble
HELP PLEASE
Marilyn Marsh
Pat Kelly
HELP PLEASE
Gary Marsh
Dotty Forrest
HELP PLEASE
Yvonne Solheim

USHER

Dave Hiscock
Chris Hanevold
Dick Lehmann
HELP PLEASE

Gary Bruns (sub req.)
Jack McCrady
Jim Gavin
Ephram Boucher

Kirk Malkowski
Cooper Malkowski
Frank Homer
Ayden Homer

HELP PLEASE
Tony Schussman
Barbara Fitzgerald
HELP PLEASE

HOSPITALITY
FELLOWSHIP

Camille Moreno
Karen Schaar
Marilyn Marsh
Gary Marsh

GREETER
Frances Schmitt
Kathy LeMoine

Jerry Sathre
Georgine Casement

Calli Malkowski
Lee Walter

Nancy Lauderbaugh
HELP PLEASE

INFORMATION
STATION

HELP PLEASE HELP PLEASE

KC Pancake Breakfast
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